KS1 Hollinswood Hub
Newsletter 26.09.25

Welcome

Hello and welcome to another week of fun, learning and laughter at the hub!

Firstly, can we thank both children and parents for all your hard work and fabulous

reading at home. The children have been eager to share their reading diaries with us
each day and then collect their ‘reading at home’ Dojos, well done everyone! <=2
Well done

'ﬂ’)) In phonics this week, the children have been working hard to
independently use their growing phonic knowledge in both their reading and writing. All
children are working hard and making good progress with their letter formation, even

Phonics

when we ﬁnd it tricky!  While others have been thinking carefully about using capital
letters and full stops correctly.
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In maths, the year 1 children have been counting on from any given number, before

recognising and recording numerals as words. Meanwhile, the year 2 children have
been consolidating their understanding of partitioning a two-digit number using

numbers to 50 and beyond.




This week the yr 2 children have started their topic for this half term- ‘My Toy Shop’. Throughout this

topic, the children will be learning about old and new toys, materials and will have the opportunity

to design and make their own toys. Avery and Joshua started their learning by exploring a range of

toys before writing sentences about their favourlte toys.
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This week in P.E, the children were very excited to start our unit of gymnastics. They used the floor
mats and apparatus confidently and safely to develop their ability to move in a range of ways. It was
lovely to see the children begin to develop overall body strength, coordination, balance and agility.
As always, the children chose their favourite equipment, the parachute and scooters, to end the session.

This week, we have been reading the following books to support our learning across the curriculum:

TGJGYI Feel Silly .
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Finally, well done to all the children for receiving a Certificate of Achievement from Mrs Osborne — Hollinswood’s
Headteacher. This was for working hard and settling well in their new school/ school year.

Reminders-

® Please bring reading books and diaries into school daily.
® P.Eison a Tuesday. Children to wear their P.E kit into school.

® Children will need a set of waterproofs and wellies to remain in school for our outside learning.
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Thank you _for all your hard work!

Have a fabulo us weeckend!




